Class of 1999 Conference Call

June 4, 2006

Present: Liz, Michelle, Karen, Kevin, Rex, Juan, Jeff, Danni, Adrienne, Melissa Rikard

Time of call was discussed.  4 p.m. on Sunday is not the best time

Liz – pretty flexible as to times

Adrienne – if Tony isn’t going to make it, we could hold it later on those days

Online discussion to extend participation:  Communication committee to think over the summer of developing some means by which we can continue to communicate online (message board)… some feel that e-mail might do the same thing.  A message board has benefit of including all prior discussion and allowing participation in discussion by members unable to attend the call – it also serves as a long-term archive.  Do reminder emails need to be sent?

Another option: after the agenda is sent, if an EC member can’t make the call, send your comments to whomever and then make responses to the minutes afterwards.

Budget – no update this time. Update in early August after the books are closed.

Project - no update right now.  Would be worthwhile to evaluate how this went and how we want to do things moving into the future… tabled until the fall when we select new project.  Jeff – we should do before the end of the summer – we have to make decision before early September.  Subcommittee should hold a meeting – Danni – and can identify project so we can decide plans for the fall.  

Alumni Council update:  Adrienne - Alumni Council passed draft constitution unanimously. Whole association (all alumni) will vote on it Sept. 15 through October 31.  Council feeling is that it is a good document.  How do we want to handle this as a class? Do we as EC want to have a position.  Sam Ostrow’s plan for getting out the vote – all EC members will be asked to contact classmates to get out the vote.  Do we have information from Sam that we can give to all EC who will make the calls so that they are informed. Rex has suggested to Sam that we call people who haven’t voted by a particular date.  Adrienne – the constitution has some talking points and briefing and that information can be used to help inform you that I can share.  Adrienne and/or Rex will send to all of the EC the critical info on the constitution.

Dues and DCF participation: Karen – we are above college’s goal for cash and close on participation, although significantly below our class goal for participation.  32-33% (college is 35, class is 40). April was a huge success – more donors in April than ever before. Up 150% in cash from last year and up in donors too.  Huge progress from last year.  Juan – now are sending semi-personalized notes to people who are first-time givers and people in the leadership ($100+) category. See if that works or helps encourage people. 

Class Newsletter: 

· Sept. 15/Oct. 1 – voting for constitution; information about it as a story in upcoming newsletter… neutral as a class. Include links to where people can get more information about the issue.  August 15 to College… 

· Michelle will set up the other dates

Mini-Reunions:

See update from agenda.

Dave – needs to get in touch with the local club in Atlanta. Looking to do something with club in August.

We should work with local clubs to promote things and to encourage people to go to events that are already planned.

Send in photos and paragraphs update to send into newsletter and for the website. Melissa Rikard will send along ones for the Nate Fick event in Charlotte.

Parents:

Ann has taken the lead. Updated alumni database. Nothing more to do or in the works at this point.

Other business:  

Melissa Maggio has indicated that due to increasing responsibilities at work she may step down as President. 

The class constitution currently does not have a specific procedure in place for re-appointing a Class Officer in between reunions; the constitutional procedure is at the discretion of the EC.

The EC needs to identify the means by which it would elect a new Class President in the event that Melissa steps down and have a new President in place before COW in September (15/16).

Need a date for our next call.  Sometime in August.  Kevin will work out the details of the time with Tony and will try to use Skype next time if we can. Can we call in with regular phone the other way?

